
 
 
 

Conservation and Water Stewardship has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 
regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 
 

RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF EAST ST. PAUL - BRAY WELL WATER SUPPLY 
SYSTEM EXPANSION – FILE: 5378.10 
 
A proposal has been filed by the Rural Municipality of East St. Paul for the expansion of the 
municipality’s water supply capability.  The project involves the conversion of a test well near 
the intersection of Provincial Road 202 and Bray Road West to a production well, and the 
construction of a pipeline from the well to the existing water treatment plant on Wenzel Street.  
The pipeline would follow the west edge of the Red River Floodway right-of-way to PTH 59, 
and then PTH 59 to Wenzel Street.  The expansion would supply up to 700 cubic decameters of 
water annually, sufficient to meet projected water supply needs for 20 years.  Construction is 
anticipated to occur in 2015.  
 
Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to make a 
representation either for or against the proposal should contact the Department, in writing 
or by E-mail (bruce.webb@gov.mb.ca), not later than DECEMBER 2, 2013.  Further 
information is available from the Public Registries located at: Legislative Library, 200 
Vaughan St., Winnipeg; Millennium Public Library, 4th Floor, 251 Donald St., Winnipeg; 
Online Registry: http.//www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal/registries/index.html or by 
contacting Bruce Webb, Environmental Engineer at 204-945-7021. 
 
Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 
made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 
Section 17 of The Environment Act. 
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